[image: image1.jpg]



CITY OF PONDERAY
REGULAR
MEETING MINUTES
MAY 16TH  2016
MAYOR STEVE GEIGER CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 6:00 P.M.

PRESENT: MAYOR STEVE GEIGER, COUNCIL MEMBER KUNZEMAN,  COUNCILMEMBER LARKIN, COUNCILMEMBER ENGEL,
ALSO PRESENT: CHIEF HUTTER, ATTORNEY MARSHALL,  PLANNER BRUBAKER AND CLERK WARREN
ABSENT: ENGINEER OLSON - Dan Larson from HMH - as Engineer
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE WAS RECITED.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Chief Hutters retirement and Birthday Party on June 3rd at the Ponderay Events Center at 5:30.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Brad Mitton of Northside Fire said that last Thursday we had  a structure Fire in the S&W Trailer Park.  He wanted to thank Chief Hutter and the new Police Chief Cornelius.  It was a great team effort.
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST AND/OR DISCLOSURES: 

Mayor Geiger acknowledged conflict of interest and disclosures statement.
CONSENT AGENDA:  
A. Approve Minutes of May 2nd 2016, Regular Council Meeting 
B.  Approve Bills
C. Acknowledge Police Report

D. Acknowledge Attorney Report 

E. P&Z Jan-Feb-March 2016 regular P&Z meeting
Motion to approve consent agenda 
Councilmember Engel/Kunzeman.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     
DEPARTMENT REPORTS/UPDATES: 
MAYOR:  Mayor Geiger reported that we will be having 80 empty crude oil cars stored on our tracks for about two months on the Montana Rail Link siding. 

In the May 3rd edition of the Daily Bee Jody Moreland is still in as council member.  We need a picture of Gary Kunzeman also.  There is still an open council position.  The Mayor has four applications.  He plans on interviewing them all before the next council meeting.
STREETS/PUBLIC WORKS: Dan Larson reported the Schweitzer Cut-Off -Sand Creek Bridge is currently in the hands of Sandpoint who has taken the lead.  They are using a company called negotiations services LLC. They felt this was necessary because it is a Federal Aid project and if there are any  complaints during the job there will be an audit.  Eric O.  plans to meet with JUB and Sandpoint, here on May 25th.  Dan thinks that they will be going for a box culvert design. 

Mayor Geiger asked about the project by McDonalds that still needs completed.  Dan said that this will be done as soon as the sub-grade dries out a little more. 

Council member Larkin asked about the intersection at the Bonner Mall-Yokes.  Dan has a preliminary design to make that in-out right only. But it has not been moved through to process yet.  They still need to talk to the property owners that will be effected. 

Dan reported that the Schweitzer Plaza drive, to remove the white stripe that leads people to the ditch has been requested.  


Bonner Mall bike/ped path was awarded to Earthworks northwest, that letter went out Friday.  Dan met with Avista this morning to discuss adding some street lighting to that project.  We would like to increase the safety of those intersections.   Earthworks said that they may be able to get started in a couple of weeks if things stay dry.  

PLANNING, PARKS & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT: Planner Brubaker updated the council on grant applications for the TAP.  This is due June 1st.  Conservative estimates on the two projects; connecting to McNearney Park off KCOR and Drainage improvements to McNearney Road and the pathway extension along highway 200 off the by-way (Creek side trails).  Throwing in a ten percent match we will be committing up to fifty thousand dollars ($50,000.00)  for each project.  If we got both projects we will have several budget sessions before we have to have the dollars.  

Pend Oreille Vets are starting to break ground on their new facility.  


Compliance notes, we have been talking about Birch Street/Bouse property.  We have with the help of Louis sent a letter with provisions of our nuisance abatement ordinance.  The letter was received on May 13th and they have ten days to appeal that.  Then we will initiate action on about May 23rd.  If we have to, the action would be to clean the property we will then bill the property owner. 

Parks Committee will convene on May 25th at 5:00 pm. at City Hall.   Gary Kunzeman has volunteered to be on the committee representing the City.   

Everything has come together for the Harbison purchase.  Trust for public lands has completed their due diligence and got all the surveying done and Alliance Title is working on the closing documents now.  Our portion will be about seventy two thousand dollars ($72,000.00) for 3 acres.  One hiccup that came out of the document closing was that it would leave a parcel without a hookup with KPSD.  So we will have to purchase a NUFF as part of our closing costs.  A New user hook up is about eight thousand dollars ($8,000.00).   Total cost this year is two hundred forty thousand dollars ($24000.00).  Next year will be just a little more acreage and cost. 

 The Kaniksu Land Trust is having an event this weekend.  It will be a bio-blitz at the University of Idaho Center Friday May 20th at 5:00 p.m.   They are trying to document every living thing on that property and Mayor & Council are invited to attend the dinner at 5:00. 

Councilmember Larkin asked if the model airplane club is using the Field of Dreams.  Planner Brubaker replied yes.  That property is available for public purposes.  We will not expend any maintenance dollars on it but if there is a group that wants to go in and take care of it, that we will be open to that.  

ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS, PROCLAMATIONS, CONTRACTS:

A. Resolution #2016-5 updating the City personnel policy


Motion to approve Resolution #2016-5 updating the City personnel policy

Councilmember Larkin/Engel.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved
B. Resolution #2016-6 Tap Grant 

Motion to approve Resolution #2016-6 

Councilmember Kunzeman/Larkin.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved
Council was asked if we only get one grant which one do we prefer?  Council said that the McNearney storm water improvements is more important. 
Budget Workshop:  Chief Hutter spoke to the Police budget.
Councilmember Larkin/Kunzeman to adjourn.  All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned 6:40 p.m.  
_______________________________
                                  ____________________________
City Clerk/Treasurer Su Warren  


Mayor Steve Geiger
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